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 WEST THORNTON PRIMARY ACADEMY

                                                                         BUILDING FUTURES
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE FULL GOVERNING BODY 
WEST THORNTON PRIMARY ACADEMY  
ON 16th March 2016 AT 7.00 PM
PART A MINUTES
	Name
	Governor Type
	Present
	Apologies 
	Absent

	Georgina Harvey  (GH)
	Parent – CHAIR
	X
	
	

	Sarah Rowe  (SR)
	Parent – VICE CHAIR
	
	X
	

	Michael George    (MG)
	Community
	X
	
	

	Al-Rasheed Amzart  (RA)
	Community
	X
	
	

	Myra Prahalad    (MP)
	Parent
	X
	
	

	Femi Yusoof   (FY)
	Parent
	X
	
	

	Di Pumphrey   (DP)
	Staff   -  HofS
	X
	
	

	Karen Dugan  (KD)
	Staff
	X


	
	

	In attendance:  Julie Newman – Clerk to Governing Body
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	Apologies / Governors’ Formal Approval of Absence

Apologise of absence was received and accepted from Sarah Rowe.
Governors’ Declaration of Pecuniary Interests and Code of Governance

All Governors present completed a Declaration of Pecuniary Interests and a Code of Governance.

Declaration of Interest 

Governors were invited to declare an interest in any of the items under discussion. No interests were declared.
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	Minutes of Last Meeting – Monday 19th October 2015

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 19th October 2015 were agreed and signed subject to the following amendment: Item 13 Policies: Health and Safety Policy (add to the list of policies reviewed and approved by the governors .)
Matters Arising

The following are actions from the meeting on 19th October  

· Action 1- completed
· Action 2 - completed 

· Action 3 – see item 3
· Action 3 – AOA has left the WTA GB and moved to TSNA so this action will not be taken forward. 

Action from operations committee meeting

Governors had asked Karen Dugan to update them on the business plan and the financial status of the Teaching School. 

Karen Dugan presented governors with a Financial paper outlining the financial state of the Teaching School.  The document showed the Teaching School was doing well and making a profit.  Two terms profit totalled £39,102.  Income was received from School to School support total of £26,000.  School Direct total of £10,500 and the Grant total of £56,000.  It was noted that the Grant would reduce to zero income by the next three years. Karen Dugan said there was also a saving in WTA CPD costs of £22,110 over two terms.  
Governors asked what the money is used for.  HofS said this is a budget line on the WTA budget and therefore goes back into the school budget.  
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	Head of Schools Report
Make a space – Governors were interested to find out what a ‘tinker table’ was.  HofS said this was part of ‘make a space’ initiative.  This is part of teaching a physical skill ie a craft or electronic. There are areas of a classroom set aside for these activities.  Governors asked what years this covered.  HofS said it was across all year groups and the space doesn’t have to be permanent.  Governors thought this was a very interesting method of teaching new skills and offering the pupils new skills. 
Numbers of roll – Governors asked why there were 91 pupils in Year 5.  HofS said it was due to an appeal that had been won.  Karen Dugan said that there were no limits in the number of children in a class in Key Stage 2.  HofS and governors had a discussion and showed concern on how this may set a president for future appeals as in the past appeals had not been won. 
Persistence absence – This is high at 7.8%.  Government target is under 90%.  Governors asked if it was the same families and what the school were doing to reduce this.  HofS said the EWO was good and was doing many initiatives and working with the families to get the children back in school.  Families are also being fined.  Governors said they would continue to review this and were looking for this to reduce. 
Pupil premium grant – Governors queried the amount of Pupil Premium grant which is      £487,000 for 2015/16 and is a lot more than received the year before.  It is based on the number of children.  HofS said she had challenged the amount as it was higher than expected.  HofS has kept an email trail regarding the grant.  HofS said it is likely to be substantially lower next year.  
Admissions – Governors commented on the good admissions applications. WTA have 365 applications for 150 places in EYFS for the year 2016-17.  This is similar amount to previous years.  Governors asked what the catchment area is.  HofS said it changes every year and was wider due to the extra places offered through the annex. 
Resignations
HofS told governors that the assistant head and head of EYFS had handed in their resignations for a number of different reasons.  Governors asked if there was an exit survey to find out and record why staff were leaving.  HofS said they had varies ways on collecting data on recruitment and leaving but not an actual exit survey.  Governors thought this could be a good idea and HofS said she would look at doing the survey.
ACTION 1:  HofS to consider introducing an exit survey. 

Play plus – Governors asked for an update on Play Plus as this was highlighted as a concern in the last FGB meeting .  HofS recapped on the history of the Play Plus and the poor Ofsted.  The club has now been taken over by WTA and a breakfast club has been introduced from 7.30 to 8.45.  Feedback from children and parents has been extremely positive.  Currently, it is over staffed but this was a conscious decision.  Governors asked how many used the breakfast club.  HofS said there were about 20.  The club is managed by Lynne Kerwood.  She is on a temporary contract.  The club is not breaking- even so will be financially supported for some time more however it can’t be financially supported for the long-term and therefore we will look to increase numbers.  Governors asked to be updated on numbers and finances at the next FGB.  
ACTION 2: Breakfast club: Governors asked to be updated on numbers and 

finances at the next FGB

Primary quality mark – HofS said they have received our fourth Primary Quality Mark which looks at the schools ability to teach children in the basic skills.  The assessor met with staff, children and parents.  The assessor had a tour with the children and found them to be articulate.  Governors said this was excellent and were pleased with the assessors comments. 
Renewal of inclusion mark – HofS said the Inclusion Mark is due for renewal in June.   There are a number of areas that need involvement from governors.  HofS said Naina Chauhan will contact governors about how they can get involved.  
Canterbury Mills Update – Governors asked about timeframe for the annex.  HofS it was still behind schedule. She said regular meetings are held and they had now seen plans for temporary accommodation and we were happy with what they planned.  We feel they have been very generous with the accommodation.  There was a small plan in the HofS report which governors were able to view. There was a slight cause for concern that accommodation may be so good because they might be expecting the accommodation to last more than a year.  We haven’t had planning permission yet and we think there will be objections and this will delay the process. 
Published ebook - HofS suggested that governors download and look at the ebook.  Governors said they would look at the ebook if their equipment allowed. 
SIP

The HofS said the report on the SIP showed how we are working towards our core improvements. Governors didn’t have any questions on the report. 
Other school reports

Year 6 – SATs have changed and we don’t know what the expectation will be.  The government haven’t communicated what the standard will be.   The expectation in the classroom is an incredibly high standard and 11 year olds are working at a 13 year old level.  We are giving Year 6 a lot of support with lots of booster sessions.  We don’t know what our results will look like and HofS wanted to point out that this year the results may not match previous years’ results but this was likely to happen nationally.  Governors acknowledged that due to government changes this was a difficult year to predict. 
Year 2 – They have the same issues as Year 6.  
Term Dates 2016/17
HofS said they were planning to introduce an extra inset day which will allow for the staff to have an extra valuable training day.  As an academy we are allowed to set our own inset days and term dates. Our term dates would also differ from dates issued by Croydon.  Governors were given a list of the proposed term dates. The proposal offers a longer Christmas break compared to Croydon.  The extra inset day is at the beginning of the autumn term and this will allow for any setback with the building works.  HofS said this was initially a one-off but it may be requested in the future if the HofS thinks it will benefit the learning.  After looking at the proposed dates and hearing from HofS regarding the benefits of the proposed changes governors had a discussion about the length of the Christmas break and what they thought about the extra inset day which would be used for staff training.   They discussed that the children would not be back on site until two days after term starts allowing any overrun on the building works to be completed.  HofS asked if governors were clear that the term dates would be different to Croydon and WTA would have 6 inset days one more than the usual 5 days.  HofS asked if she could have governors’ approval.

Governors approved the new term dates and extra inset day. 
Safeguarding 

There were no safeguarding issues. 
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	School Visits
· Governors Morning
There is a governors’ morning set on Friday18th March.   The morning starts at 8.45 and finishes at 12.15 with lunch. Governors will spend time in their designated classes and have Dyslexia training.  All governors present said they would be able to attend the morning and were looking forward to visiting the classrooms.  
· Reports by governor
Governors were reminded they would need to write a report on the classroom visits.  Governors were also given a copy of the Governors Visit Policy in preparation for any school visits. 
ACTION 3: Governors to write the report on the classroom visit and send 
to the Chair and HofS. 


	5
	Governor Training 
The Chair said that as governors had agreed to apply for the Kite Mark she had researched what would be required to obtain the Mark.  The Chair presented the paper work involved. 3There was training on Thursday, 17th March to start working towards the Kite Mark and review the Evidence Grids.  There would be further meetings scheduled to work through Evidence grids 3 to 5. 
· The Chair St James the Great school had obtained the Kite Mark and she had a meeting planned for Friday to speak to the head about the process. She asked if governors would like to join her.  Myra Prahalad said she would be able to attend. 
· There would need to be a website information review carried out.
· Governors were reminded of the additional training opportunities (via teaching school ) 
· Safer Recruitment training

Feedback from training – Karen Dugan has attended Safer Recruitment training
- The Chair said Safer Recruitment training was important and ask governors to book on to a Safer Recruitment training course.
ACTION 4: Governors to attend safer recruitment training. 
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	Finance and personnel 
· Staff range increase – The staff range increase was approved by the Operations Committee and was referred to the FGB meeting to ratify this approval.  
Governors approved the staff range increases. 
· HofS credit card - The WTA credit card will be issued to HofS. This was approved by the Operations Committee and was referred to the FGB meeting to ratify this approval.
Governors approved the WTA credit card which will be issued to HofS. 
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	Academy policies and documents to be ratified
· Medical Conditions – the up to date policy is on the website and was viewed by governors.  Governors ratified the Medical Conditions Policy dated March 2016. 
· Complaints Policy – Three governors recently were asked to hear a complaints appeal from FA.  They were using the complaints policy and feel that it was not robust enough and can be mis-interpreted.  They feel it needs to be tighten up. The policy needs a checklist and a recording procedure that should be followed at all stages of the report. 

ACTION 5 : Trust directors need to review the complaints policy.  Ask for this to be put on the next board agenda. 
.
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	Any Other Business
· Recruitment of new governors
Myra Prahalad will be resigning as a parent governor at the end of the summer term.  HofS and the Chair will draft a letter to ask for nominations for a parent governor.  The FGB will also consider taking on associate parent governors. 

ACTION 6: HofS to send out a letter communicating to parents there is a 
Parent governor position.
 
· Staff retention ideas for the Remuneration Committee
The Chair asked governors for ideas on retaining staff.  She said the Trust Board were currently paying 1% extra on pay but governors felt this would not retain staff.  The Chair suggested that the WTA FGB put forward that the 1% is awarded after one year’s service in order to retain staff. Governors agreed that this 1% should be awarded after one year. 

· Other ideas were discussed as follows:
​- Health care - Beneden a minimal cost to employee - employee can also add their family members
- Ipads for work and personal use
- flexible working (if business allows)
- Pay for accredited training
- Highlight that we offer more training than many other schools
- Delay the 1% extra (as use this to retain rather than recruit)
- Something that will offer help in wellbeing and mental health
ACTION 7: Chair to put forward the pay structure and wellbeing initiative to the Remuneration Committee to consider.
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	Confidentiality 
HofS reported that a member of staff had been suspended for breaching the code of conduct. 
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	Dates of next meeting
· Operations – Thursday 9th June 2016 at 7pm.
· FGB – Thursday 9th June 2016 at 8pm.
The Chair thanked everyone for attending.

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.




Signed ___________________________________                 Date ___________________________
There was a discussion regarding responsibilities and Governors agreed to stay in the same roles as Governors Responsibilities

Behaviour and Exclusions – Myra Prahalad

Operations – Sarah Rowe

Pupil Premium – Michael George

Safeguarding - Georgina Harvey

SEN Governor – Georgina Harvey

Training and Link – Femi Yusoof

Health and Safety – Michael George


Year Leaders

EYFS – Myra Prahalad

Year 1 – Georgina Harvey

Year 2 – Michael George

Year 3 – Femi Yusoof

Year 4 – Eileen Muwonge
Year 5 – Anjola-Oluwa Adeniyi
Year 6 – Sarah Rowe
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